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PURPOSE:   
Consideration of an application from Mr. David Nyalimo for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity 
to operate a Taxi Cab company within the city limits of High Point. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The City of High Point currently has two operating taxicab companies -  A+ Yellow Cab and High Point Express. 
Per the City’s Code of Ordinances, the City Council determines the need for an additional taxicab company and 
approves or denies the Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:   
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:   
As Taxi Inspector, I recommend that City Council approve the application with a one year probation period.  This 
will allow the Police Department to monitor the new company to verify compliance with the City’s taxi ordinance. 
 
 





Date:  July 10, 2017 
 
To:  Greg Demko, City Manager 
 
From:  Tad Kramp, Master Police Officer III (City Taxi Inspector) 
 
SUBJECT: DAVID NYALIMO’S APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF PUBLIC CONVENIEVCE 

AND NECESSITY 
 
      On June 5, 2017, I submitted my recommendation that Mr. Nyalimo’s 

application be denied. This decision was based on the history of High Point not 
being able to support three cab companies. At the time, I was not aware of any 
significant quality issues with the city’s two current companies. Since this 
previous recommendation, new information about the two existing cab 
companies has come to light. 

 
      I received a complaint from a blind citizen that attempted to arrange a cab 

from High Point Express. High Point Express refused the fare because of the 
customer’s seeing eye dog. This is in direct violation of the Americans with 
Disabilities Act. The customer then contacted A+ Yellow Cab and was charged a 
flat rate of $14, each direction, to go less than half a mile. This too is against the 
Americans with Disabilities Act.  

 
      I contacted both companies and explained the Americans with Disabilities Act. 

A source within one of the companies heard about what had taken place and 
confided in me that his company has several drivers that are refusing fares 
because the trip is not long enough to be worth the driver’s time. They are also 
negotiating trips instead of using the meter. There are several other violations of 
the city’s taxi ordinance that are allegedly taking place as well. I am currently 
investigating those allegations, but without any citizen complaints, and my only 
source want to remain anonymous, I do not have much to work with.  

 
      Considering this new information, I have changed my recommendation in the 

hopes that a new company will force the existing companies into providing 
better service. I do recommend that the new company be given a period of 
probation, as was provided to High Point Express when they started. This will 
allow me to monitor the new company to verify compliance with the city taxi 
ordinance.   






